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February 8 Guild 
Meeting 

9:30 Assorted Activities
10:00 General Business 
Meeting 
@Saint Andrew’s 
Presbyterian Church
8231 Callaghan Rd.

Remember to 
bring to the

meeting
• Name tag (wear it)
• Library books, & DVD’s 
• QPC projects
• Bright Hopes quilts
• Smiles for your friends

www.sanantonioquilt.org
210-695-8737

Program
Mini 

Demos Special Awards and Events

President’s Letter
What an INSPIRING meeting we had to start the new year!  
Ruth Felty presented us with lots of ideas for easy art quilts to 
design and stitch….we wanted to come right home and begin. 
Hers were the details of the Ethel Howey grant award to study, 
then present the guild with knowledge and inspiration.  Karel 
Donley was awarded the 2014 grant; she will study machine 
quilting, then bring us the learnings.
It was exciting to introduce leaders of seven possible new 
BEEs for our guild.  We also heard from all the leaders of 
existing open bees.  Details (where, when, focus) were 
reviewed.  At break-time, members were moving and buzzing 
as people signed up to be part of these small groups.  See the 
list of bees in this newsletter; you, too, can still join the BEE(s) 
that interest you.  I encourage you to join quilters in these 
small groups that do so much to help all of us.
Sad news was the death of our dear guild leader Larry 
Beauchamp, who passed away Jan. 8. Happy news is that we 
had 140 members present.  Hooray !!  3 guests and  3 new 
members - Sandy Doyle, Jeannie Rush and Kaye Swanson 
who received the guild pins to go with their membership 
packet.
May this new year be a good one for you---each of you.
It is YOU the members who make this such a good group.
Sincerely yours,

Ida

Karel Donley is this 
year’s recipient of the 

Ethel Howey Grant

Charleen Carrol -winner 
of a Calico Rose for her 

photography.
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MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION
             REGULAR DUES $24   
             SENIOR (65+)      $18

         YOUTH  (6-18)   $6
        Send your check to: 

             GSAQG
             PO Box 380522
             San Antonio, TX 78268

NEWSLETTER INPUT
DEADLINE is Midnight the Monday after 
Guild meeting. 
E-mail quiltnews@sanantonioquilt.org

NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING
			                Monthly     Yearly
Full page ad			  $60.00      $660
1/2 page ad			   $30.00      $330
   (horizontal -7 x 4 3/4
    vertical - 3 3/8 x 9 1/2)
1/4 page ad			   $15.00      $165
Business card ( 2 x 3.5) 	 $10	   $110

2014 Program Notes GSAQG Board Meeting Minutes

   Our first National Speaker, Gyleen 
Fitzgerald will be offering classes on 
both Friday and Saturday in March.  Sign-
up for those classes began at the January 
meeting (space is limited).  Check out her 
web site by clicking on her face on our 
Programs page at www.sanantonioquilt.
org. In February, join us for demonstrations 
from our Guild members that will include 
how-to’s on binding techniques, continuous 
prairie points, quilter’s computer skills, and a 
scrappy block  technique.  April is the Guild 
Work Day. Plan on spending some time 
working on QPC. Bright Hopes and other 
Guild-wide projects. See you’ll there!

	 December 2, 2013
   The meeting was called to order by President, 
Ida Blankenship at 7:40 p.m.  In attendance were 
DeaJae Shore, Judith Miller, Carol Bryant, Rebecca 
Cook, Mary McCarthy, Linda Ethridge, Cindy Shutt, 
Melanie McInnis, Sherry Duringer and Sylvia Jolet.
   The President welcomed the new Board members 
and the outgoing Board members passed on their 
record books.  The membership record keeping 
process in currently being reviewed for updating.  
There were 50-70 responses from membership 
survey on Bees.  Several new Bees will be offered 
in the new year.  The new sound system will be 
purchased in near future and will be available for 
December General membership meeting.
   Secretary reported there were 9 general 
information calls received in past month.  The 
Treasurer reported $71,872.12 in total guild 
funds.  October financials have been reviewed and 
approved.
   Sherry Duringer reported that Marilyn Bellows 
will assume the response to the San Antonio Eye 
Center from Larry Beauchamp.  The quilt for Elf 
Louise will be part of the Silent Auction at Northstar.  
StoryBook committee will pick up quilts and kits from 
schools before holiday school break.
   Still pending is a Calico Rose for Ellen Hernandez 
for her newsletter contributions.

Submitted by Sylvia Jolet, Secretary.
January 6, 2014

   The meeting was called to order by Ida 
Blankenship, president.  Those present were Ida 
Blankenship, DeaJae Shore, Judith Miller, Sherry 
Duringer, Cindy Shutt, Carol Bryant, Rebecca Cook, 
Gail Dickman and Sylvia Jolet.
President – Ida Blankenship:  The Ethel Howey 
Grant winner for 2014 is Karel Donley.  It was 
suggested that information on grant availability 
and donation options for the guild be placed on 
the guild website.  Charlene Carroll will receive a 
Calico Rose for her photography at guild meetings.  
Updated trifold brochures will soon be available for 
distribution to new members in pocket folders.
There are 7 possible new bees to be offered for 
membership at next meeting.  Rebecca Cook and 
Charlene Carroll will offer a Wednesday evening 
meeting in the northwest area of town.  Sr. Roberta 
Haby will offer a meeting time of Wednesday 
afternoons at Our Lady of the Lake Convent in 
the near westside.  Sylvia Jolet will host a bee 
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GSAQG Guild Meeting Minutes

using the Square-in-a-Square ruler 10:00am-
2:00pm on the 2nd Tuesday each month  in the 
Encino Park Community Center off of 281N and 
Encino Rio.  Elaine Staller and Gail Clover will 
offer a bee on Thursdays, 10:00am-2:00pm in the 
Deerfield area off of Blanco Road.  Marian Burns 
and another guild member will host a group on 
Monday afternoons in the northwest off Culebra 
Road.  Cathy Baisley will offer a location off 
Dezavala Road to meet on Wednesday afternoons.  
Ruth Felty offered to assist getting a Hawaiian 
applique group started.  Also all current bees that 
are opened will be brought to the attention of the 
membership.
President Pro Tem – Judith Miller: no report
Secretary – Sylvia Jolet: There were 5 phone calls 
received each requesting general guild information.
Treasurer – Cindy Shutt:  There is $70,886.06 in 
total guild funds.  The November financials have 
been reviewed and approved.
1st VP – Special Events – Carol Bryant:  Glenda 
Harris will request volunteers for various 
committees for Summer Retreat.  Reservations 
for Summer Retreat 2014 will accepted starting 
in February.  Bernie Farris will give information 
on next year’s (2015) Quilt Show.  Janet Miller, 
Winter Retreat chair reported 40 participants, 
but would like to have more names on waiting 
list since history indicates late cancellations will 
accommodate more people.  Auction chair has a 
number of items ready for completion to show at 
meeting.
2nd VP – Information – Dea Jae Shore:  The 
new speaker system is ready to be used.  The 
old speakers and one stand will be offered for 
purchase on Craig’s List or some other similar way.  
The goal is to have the membership directories 
available for members at the February meeting.  
3rd VP – Programs – Rebecca Cook:  The board 
discussed the issue of getting better member 
attendance at the classes offered with nationally 
known teachers.  Board members made a 
commitment to assist in this effort.  Ruth Felty 
will give her Ethel Howey Grant program at the 
January meeting.  The February meeting program 
will be 3 members offering short concurrent “how 
to” instructions presentations.  Members will rotate 
through these programs.  Those who wish will be 
able to help Carol Rouse with fabric selection for 
QPC projects.
4th VP – Services – Gail Dickman:  A 4th quarter 
report was given.  We had already discussed the 
new bees information earlier in meeting.

5th VP – Community Outreach – Sherry Duringer:  
A 4th quarter volunteer hours and activities report 
was given and will be published in newsletter.  The 
transition of leadership for Bright Hopes is going 
very well.   
Adjourned:  4:40 p.m.

Submitted by Sylvia Jolet, Secretary.

January 11, 2014.
   The meeting was called to order by Ida 
Blankenship, president.  All visitors were 
welcomed.  An announcement of the death of Larry 
Beauchamp and the services at the University 
United Methodist Church on Monday at 3:00 pm 
was made.  The family requested that in lieu of 
flowers donations be made in Larry’s name to 
Texas Kidney Foundation, organizations for breast 
cancer research or the guild’s technology fund.  
No minutes to be approved.  There are a number 
of new books available in guild library.  Calico 
Rose was presented to Charlene Carroll for her 
outstanding photography at the meetings.  Janet 
Miller presented a $1,000 check to Karel Donley as 
the 2014 winner of the Ethel Howey Grant.  There 
were 140 members present.
President Pro-Tem – Judith Miller:  no report.
Secretary – Sylvia Jolet:  There were 5 telephone 
calls received for general guild information.
Treasurer – Cindy Shutt:  The total guild funds is 
$70, 886.06.  November financials were reviewed 
and approved.
1st VP – Special Events – Carol Bryant:  Janet 
Miller, chair for the Winter Retreat, reported that 
the reservations were full, but a waiting list is very 
available.  History indicates that a number of late 
cancellations are typical and others will probably 
be able to go at the last minute.  Glenda Harris will 
be taking Summer Retreat reservations starting in 
February.  Bernie Farris, 2015 Quilt Show chair, 
requested assistance in finding a 25,000 square 
foot facility for the show.  Members were asked to 
select a project to quilt from the Auction table to 
complete.  There are plenty “finishers” for those 
quilting projects.
2nd VP – Information – DeaJae Shore:  Pay your 
dues at this meeting.  Although we have had a 
record number of members already renew, there 
are still some who have not.  The goal is to have 
the membership directory available at the February 
meeting.
3rd VP – Programs – Rebecca Cook:  Today’s 
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Sunshine and Shadows
Larry Beauchamp passed away in his sleep on 
1/8/14.
Dea Jae Shore’s mom passed away at the 
young age of 93 on 1/12/14
GSAQG member Linda Pearson passed away 
from heart failure on 11/24/13.
Pat Alva’s husband passed away on 12/26/13.
Our thoughts and prayers are with all the loved 
ones as they go throught this sad time.
If you know of Sunshine or Shadow informa-
tion please send it to Melanie McInnis @
melmc411@gmail.com or 210-219-2365

program is Ruth Felty, past Ethel Howey Grant 
winner, with her Art of Fusing.  February will be 
round robin of 3 member “how to” presentations.  
Reservations for the March Gylene Fitzgerald 
program begin today.  Members need to pay when 
making their reservation.  Greater attendance is 
our goal since many of these national teachers 
offer similar programs at a much higher fee in 
other venues.  These are good bargains for our 
members.
5th VP – Community Reach – Sherry Duringer:  
All 4th quarter volunteer hours reports will be in 
newsletter for members information.
4th VP – Services – Gail Dickman:  The Golden 
Carrot award was given to Sonia Koons for her 
volunteer work on a Bright Hopes or Storybook or 
QPC project.  Help is needed to return the guild 
meeting room back to order each month after guild 
meeting.  New bees to be offered to membership:
Sr. Roberta Haby, Wednesday afternoons at Our 
Lady of the Lake Convent; Sylvia Jolet, use of 
square-in-a-square ruler, 2nd Tuesdays, 10-2 t 
Encino Park Community Center; Rebecca Cook 
and Charlene Carroll, 6:30 in evening on 1st 
Wednesday in NW off Culebra; Cathy Baisley, 
Wednesday, afternoon or evening at Cathy’ Studio 
off DeZavala Road and I10 area; Marian Burns 
and Pam Hoelscher, 2nd Tuesdays 1-4 Creekside 
Subdivision, near Culebra and Grissom Road; 
Elaine Staller and Gail Clover, 3rd Thursday, 10-2 
in home in Mission Ridge and Blanco area; Ruth 
Felty at Senior Citizens Center in Helotes, every 
Thursday 9:30-11:30 off Lesley Road.  Ruth will 
also assist organizing a Hawaiian applique group 
for someone else to lead.  Existing bees open 
to new members:  Judie Miller, Anything Goes, 
Wednesday 12:30-3:15, Encino Park Community 
Center; Kitty Janiga, Great Northwest Library, 
3rd Saturday 10-1 near Grissom and Tezel Road; 
Dusty Sherrill, Scraps for Life, Lackland Baptist 
Church, Mondays, 9-12 noon; Betty Brister, 1st, 
2nd, and 4th Friday nites, Silver Sage Community 
Center, 1:30-3 or 4 pm; Gloria Webb at Blessed 
Sacrament Church near San Pedro and Oblate, 
Tuesdays 10-7, these are hand quilters; Lani 
Nunley at Ville de San Antonio in Eckert, Babcock, 
Huebner area, Mondays; Shirley Carter, Quilt-
In at Memories by the Yard, 4th Wednesdays, 
10-12; Ann Blake, Needle Benders at Army 
Resident Community off Crestway, O’Connor 
and Kitty Hawk, every Thursday, 9:30-2, brown 
bag, hand quilters; Ida Blakenship, Round Robin 
at Creative Sewing 3rd Tuesday evenings; Karen 

Nanos, Long Arm Quilters Group; 3rd Thursdays, 
1-3 at Memories by the Yard.   The meeting was 
suspended for ½ hours so that members could 
make inquiries into the many opportunities to join a 
bee or two.  The meeting was reconvened.
Adjourned at 11:25.

Submitted by Sylvia Jolet, Secretary.

New Members

 Sandy Doyle, Jeannie Rush
and Kaye Swanson
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Treasurer’s Report
For the Eleven Months Ending December 31, 

2013

Quilt Show

Calendar

La Grange   Best Little Quilt Show in Texas  
The Hills are Alive with the Quilts of Music
Feb. 21 & 22, 2014  
Contacts       Website: www.cvquiltguild.com       
Email: kaym4@verizon.net       Phone: Kay Marburger, 
(979) 968-5971  
Location: Fayette County Fairgrounds--Commerical 
Exhibit Hal, Hwy. 77 N, La Grange, 78945  
Hours: Fri & Sat 10 - 5       Admission: $7        
Sponsored by: Colorado Valley Quilt Guild, La Grange,  
Judged show with 175+ quilts. Theme and guild 
challenges. Vendors including onsite machine repair. 
Raffle quilt. I Spy game for children. Additional quilt 
exhibits in area. 
Marble Falls 
 Marble Falls Quilt Club Show  
Stars of Texas            Feb. 14 & 15, 2014  
Contacts       Website: marblefallsquiltclub.blogspot.
com       Email: marblefallsquiltclub@gmail.com       
Phone: Debbie Gallagher, (830) 693-2173  
Location: Marble Falls Lakeside Pavilion, 307 Buena 
Vista, Marble Falls, 78654  
Hours: Fri 9 - 5, Sat 9 - 4       Admission: $6        
Sponsored by: Marble Falls Quilt Club, Marble Falls,  
We will have wonderful vendors, our club boutique and 
lots of quilts. 

YTD Actual 2013 Budget

REVENUES
Interest  $              500.00 

Savings 25.02 
CD Interest 472.54 

Other income 1,000.00 
Magazine Sales 459.00 500.00 
Nametage fines 33.00 25.00 

Newsletter Postage 330.00 450.00 
Contributions (1,055.00)

Pins 13.00 
Technology Fund 0.00 

Dues - Membership 5,437.50 5,000.00 
Newsletter/Directory Ads 3,005.00 800.00 
Quilt Show 46,187.28 56,450.00 
Mini-Retreat 1,345.12 
Workshops 2,110.00 4,000.00 
Retreat - Summer 8,331.04 8,000.00 
Retreat - Winter 8,311.15 8,000.00 
Houston Bus trip 3,411.00 2,400.00 
Auction 0.00 

Total Revenues    $    78,415.65  $          87,125.00 
EXPENSES
Administration:
Administration  $      5,446.60  $            3,700.00 

Janitorial  $        150.00  $              300.00 
Sunshine & Shadows  $                75.00 
Memorial Quilt & Bios  $                25.00 

Permanent Quilt collectiion  $                50.00 
Charitable Contributions  $         (20.00)
Door Prizes 221.09 220.00 
Telephone 336.20 600.00 
Storage facility 3,232.50 3,030.00 
Rent (Meetings) 1,540.00 1,765.00 
Rent (Board) 175.00 
Rent (Workshops) 595.00 980.00 
Rent (Mini retreats) 280.00 560.00 
Membership expenses:
Membership supplies 11.68 150.00 
Newsletter/Directory printing 866.61 1,000.00 
Postage 315.20 500.00 
Webpage 300.00 
Quilt Show 31,912.88 37,820.00 

Community activities:
Bright Hopes 972.50 1,000.00 
Storybook Quilts 174.89 400.00 
Community Outreach 126.93 0.00 
Membership services & 
activities:
Sherry Allred Grant 325.00 
Ethel Howey Grant 490.00 1,000.00 
Library 254.21 300.00 
QPC 372.63 500.00 
Video Library 190.17 250.00 
Programs 6,519.53 7,000.00 
Workshops 2,970.26 6,000.00 
Self-sustaining activities:
Retreat - Summer 8,331.04 8,000.00 
Retreat - Winter 8,381.87 8,000.00 
Mini Retreats 772.90 
Houston bus trip 3,493.60 2,400.00 
Auction 322.83 200.00 

Total Expenses    78,436.12 86,450.00 
Net  $         (20.47)  $              675.00 

Ending Jefferson Operating  $      5,961.40 
Ending Jefferson Savings 14,747.23 
SSFCU CD's & savings 37,210.31 
SSFCU Wright Class CD 12,967.12 
Total Guild Funds  $    70,886.06 

Cynthia Shutt, Treasurer

Quilt Project Committee 
News (commonly called 

QPC)
(This committee provides members an op-
portunity to try new techniques or just practice 
what they know.)
QPC is having a "sorting and picking" party 
in February.  While we sort through the pile of 
scraps. we'll be looking for spcial fabrics for 
some projects we'd like to do.  This will occur 
in the side room during the round robin demos.  
One or two helpers are still needed for this.
QPC has received donations of several block 
of the month kits (stars, baskets, Sunbonnet 
Sue, etc.) which we'll be using as projects.  
Most of the kits are pieced, but there are a few 
applique kits remaining. 

http://www.cvquiltguild.com/
http://marblefallsquiltclub.blogspot.com/
http://marblefallsquiltclub.blogspot.com/
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Golden Carrot winner
Golden Carrot winner was Sonja Koons

Each time you turn in a project to Bright Hopes, Storybook Quilts, Auction, or Quilt Projects 
Committee, you are given chances to win this prize.

 (Note:  be sure to sign your name on the white side of each ticket you receive!  We'd hate to 
draw a blank ticket or one that we 
can't read the name.  If they are 
stapled together, remove the staple 
and sign each one.)

Quilt Bees   within the GSAQG      Jan. 2014
New BEES to be offered   -   Leaders/time/place/contact
•	 Roberta Haby  - OLL campus, Wed. afternoon, 827-8430
•	 Sylvia Jolet - Square-In-Square, 281/1604, Tues. 10-2, 497-3383
•	 Rebecca Cook & Charlene Carroll - NW, 6:30 Wed. evening, first week, 364-2910
•	 Cathy Baisley  - NW, DeZavala, Wed. afternoon,  823-3977
•	 Marian Burns & Pam Hoelscher- West near SeaWorld, Mon. afternoon, 509-7319
•	 Elaine Staller & Gail Clover -Blanco/1604, Thurs. 10-2,   823-5102
•	 Ruth Felty - Hawaiin quilters, also Helotes group, Thursday mornings, 688-2288

*******Established  OPEN   Bees  **********
•	 Anything Goes Bee   - Judith Miller 497-3794
•	 Needle Benders Bee - Anne Blake    646-4455

•	 Round Robin Bee - Ida Blankenship   690-0828
•	 Scraps for Life Bee - Dusty Sherrill   673-6614
•	 Friday   Friends Bee  - Bandera - Betty Brister  
830-460-7313
•	 Quilt-in    Shirley Carter -452-3801  &  Lani 
Nunley  
•	 Great Northwest Library Bee  -  Kitty Janiga  719-
1909
•	 Villa de San Antonio  Bee	  -  Carol Rouse &   
Lani Nunley/680-4182
•	 Piece Makers  Bee -  Rebecca Cook  364-2910
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2.14  Pieces of the Past 46:  Herrschners 
Ellen Hernandez 
 

German immigrant Frederick Herrschner started selling embroidery patterns 
and sewing items from a street vendor cart in Chicago in 1899.  His loyal 
customers who moved out of the area asked for items to be mailed to them, 
which was the beginning of the mail order catalog.  DMC floss from France 
was a favorite item, as well as clothing and stamped and perforated patterns.  
The first quilt kits were introduced in 1927.  From the catalog pages below, 
some of the popular items to embroider included birdcage covers, bridge 
table covers, sewing machine covers, and silverware storage cases.  After 
Frederick's death, his son Frederick, Jr. took over the company.  Over 400 
quilt products were available, with the addition of leather work, beading, 
jewelry, doll kits and painting supplies.   
 
In 1970, the company was purchased by Quaker Oats.  Now over 110 years 
old, Herrschners continues to provide quality sewing notions by catalog and 
online at Herrschners.com, operating from Stevens Point, Wisconsin.   They  

employ 150 workers, many of whom make suggestions for products, catalog 
layouts, and even complete samples for the catalog or the Wisconsin store.  January 
is their busiest season.  They also publish Cross-Stitch & Needlework, a bi-monthly 
magazine with designs and patterns and have a separate website yarnsale.com.  
Their former catalog items from Gimbel & Sons, of collectibles and gifts and Calli & 
Co., paper crafts, are incorporated into their main website.  Herrschners  sponsors 

the largest annual afghan competition, generating the books  Herrschners Blue-Ribbon Afghans and More 
Herrschners Blue-Ribbon Afghans.  
 
Side note:  Frederick, Jr.'s wife, Eleanor Martin, began her own company in Illinois in 1932 manufacturing and 
selling hair wave attachments, cosmetics, knick-knacks, and pharmaceutical supplies.  In 1933 Eleanor Martin, 
Inc. moved from Chicago to Elgin, Illinois, and became a needle art mail-order catalog.  The president of the 
company was changed to Frederick in 1934.  Eleanor was described as 
"America's leading Needlework stylist."  The company ceased operations 
in 1938. 
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KRIS THOMSON GRANT 

MISSION

The Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild (GSAQG) has established a grant  in honor of  long time member, Kris Thom-
son.  The grant is to encourage the pursuit of education in the study of quilt making and to recognize the impor-
tance of quilting in today’s society as an art form, as an instrument of healing, as part of our legacy, and as a com-
mon thread which binds all in friendship.

PURPOSE

The purpose of the grant is to fund a project that will have long term impact on preserving the heritage and further 
the art of quilt making.  The grant may be used to cover expenses such as fees (including conferences, workshops, 
etc.), travel, lodging, meals, materials and books.  The grant of $600.00 will be awarded to one recipient.  The 
GSAQG is not obligated to award the grant if the quality of the proposals do not merit it.

ELIGIBILITY

•	 Applicant must be an active GSAQG member in good standing for the previous two (2) years immediately pre-
ceding the grant deadline.

•	 An applicant must show evidence of an interest in continuing to improve and innovate in the field of quilt design, 
construction, history or technique.

•	 Financial need will NOT be a criteria for selection.
•	 Grant committee members are ineligible.
PROCEDURES AND DEADLINES

•	 Applications must be submitted on or before April 1,2014, and the grant will be awarded at the May 2014 Guild 
meeting. 

•	 If the recipient fails to fulfill the requirements or is unable to attend the proposed project or program,  the grant 
money must be returned within two(2) months of the cancellation,  or on a time-line agreed to by the commit-
tee and the applicant.  If an alternate applicant is available, the money may be transferred to the alternate with 
approval of the committee.

•	 Recipient must be willing and able to share with GSAQG the new skills, techniques, or information gained.  This 
may be in the form of a presentation, a workshop or other process that disseminates the information to the 
members in 2015. Scheduling must be coordinated with the 1st Vice President for Programs.  

•	 If a workshop or program is being presented, at a minimum of (3) three months before the scheduled Guild 
workshop or program, a lesson plan and class sample will be presented to the Kris Thomson Grant Chairperson 
and the 1st Vice President for Programs.  

•	 Recipient must submit, in writing, a final report of the project and expenses one month following the presenta-
tion or workshop. 

GSAQG KRIS THOMSON GRANT PROGRAM APPLICATION PROCESS

Following the stated time line, submit a typed or hand written application, not to exceed two (2) pages.  Include the 
date, your name, address, phone numbers, email, number of years a GSAQG member, and explain:

1.  Why you would like to receive this grant

2.  How you will use the grant funds, including a specific 
budget

3.  How you will share your new skills, techniques and infor-
mation with the membership.

Feel free to provide any additional information that will help 
the selection committee.

Mail to:  Janet Miller, Chairperson

                Kris Thomson Grant 
                16942 Hidden Oak Woods
                San Antonio, TX 78248

Time line example:

*1 April 2014- application due

*May 2014 - grant awarded

*2014-2015 - grant money used/classes attended

*3 months prior 2015 - presentation to review 
committee

*2015 - workshop or presentation to Guild mem-
bership

2015 Final Report due one month after presentation or 
workshop
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16th Annual
Bluebonnet Patchwork Trail

Shop Hop
April 10, 11, 12, 13, 2014

Extended  Shopping Hours 
Thursday - Saturday: 9-8 
Sunday: 10-4

Challenge Block Contest
Grand Prize Sewing Machine Valued 

at $2000

9 Additional Merchandise Baskets

Sterling Silver Shop Hop Charm

Official Shop Hop Pin

Individual Shop Drawings 
10 - $25 Gift Certificates

– 9 Participating Shops –
HONEY BEE QUILT STORE

9308 Anderson Mill Rd., #300 • Austin
512-257-1269

THE QUILT HAUS
651 N. Business 35, #510 • New Braunfels

830-620-1382

SEW SPECIAL QUILTS
5139 N Loop 1604 W Suite 110 • San Antonio

210-698-6076

MEMORIES BY THE YARD
8015 Mainland • San Antonio

210-520-4833

B&B QUILTING AND GIFTS
410 East Loop St • Buda

512-312-2299

THE COTTON CUPBOARD
1503-A RR 620 North • Lakeway

512-294-2776

GONE QUILTIN
1115 Cedar Street • Bandera

830-796-4360

A QUILTER’S FOLLY
8213 Brodie Ln. #100 • Austin

512-899-3233

VALLI & KIM
700 West Highway 290 • Dripping Springs

512-858-4433

/ . , e a

Kris Thomson Grant
Guild members will have the opportunity to 
further their quilting knowledge thanks to the 
generosity of the family of Kris Thomson.  
In December 2012 Kris’s family asked that 
memorial monies be donated to the Greater 
San Antonio Quilt Guild and be used for a one 
time Grant.
     In 2010 as the winner of the Ethel Howey 
Grant Kris attended a week long Ricky Timms 
workshop.  This was one of her quilting 
highlights and her family wanted to pay it 
forward.
     Any Guild member of more than two years 
may apply.  Past winners of the Howey Grant 
are eligible.  Please read the criteria and 
consider applying.  This is a great chance to 
learn a new or improve upon a technique and 
share the knowledge with the Guild.
                  Janet Miller
                  492-7684/jjmiller@satx.rr.com  

COMMITTEES
Advertising	 Nancy Beasley	 685-2345
Archivist	 Dea Jae Shore	 590-3013
Bee Keeper	 Bernie Farris 	 695-4323
Bright Hopes 	 Carol Steely     804-920-3637
Community Ed 	 Donnis Todd	 661-3530
Folk Life Festival	 Kay Allison 	 733-1744
Institute TX Culture	 Kay Allison 	 733-1744
Library-Books 	 Jeanette Jay	 219-8880
Magazine Sales	 Lynn Komada  	 492-6794
Membership	 Gloria Hammond 	 590-6406
	 Cathy Baisley	 823-3977
	 Adrean Thomas 228-424-6002
Guest Welcoming 	 Terry Hooge 	 279-6458
			   Lani Nunley	      680-4182

Photographs	 Charlene Carroll  	 325-6870
QPC 	 Carol Rouse 	 699-9363
Summer Retreat	 Glenda Harris	 699-0030
Winter Retreat ‘14	 Janet Miller	 492-7684
Secret Sisters	 Melissa Allo 	 681-5722
Storybook Quilts 	 Linda Kirk	 647-4844
Sunshine&Shadows	 Melanie McInnis	 219-2365 
Videos & DVD’s	 Jackie Randall	  492-8073
Webmistress	 Dea Jae Shore 	  590-3013
Member Sign In	 Kitty Janiga 	  710-1909
	 Sandra Lowell  512-484-1307
Youth Alternatives	 Charlene Carroll	  699-8798
Houston Bus Trip 	 Sandra Lowell  512-484-1307
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15% discount on lodging for 10 minimum, Thursday - Sunday night now through November.



Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild, Inc
P.O. Box 380522
San Antonio, TX 78268

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

Board of Directors

President 	                Ida Tyson Blankenship
President Pro Tem  *	 Judith Miller
1st Vice President 
for Special Events  *	 Carol Bryant
2nd Vice President 	 Dea Jae Shore
  for Information		
3rd Vice President 
  for Programs 	     *	 Rebecca Cook
4th Vice President  
  for Services 		  Gail Dickman
5th Vice President 
  for Community Outreach   
					    Sherry Duringer

Secretary		           Sylvia Jolett
Treasurer		   *     Cindy Shutt		
		  *Term expires December 2014

February Schedule

February 3 Board Meeting   3:00 PM 
    @ St. Andrew’s Church 
All guild members can attend and ob-

serve a board meeting

February 8  Guild meeting 10:00 AM 
@ St. Andrew Church 
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